Minutes of a Committee Meeting of the Fellowship of '1066' Longmarkers held at 16 Brading Close, Hastings, at 8-15pm on Tuesday, 7th January, 1992.

Present: Arthur Coleman (in the Chair)

Esther Carpenter
Denis Coleman
Barbara Powell
Sid Powell
Colin Sinden
Ernie Spray

Joyce Coleman (Secretary)

Apologies: Apologies for absence were received

from Ron Powell.

The Minutes of the last Meeting were read and adopted.

Matters arising: - Esther Carpenter suggested a stand be made for the Fellowship plaque and, as this was approved, she is to proceed with the task.

Dinner/Dance 1992: All arrangements for the band and hotel are in hand as planned.

The Chairman reported that to date there are 56 confirmed bookings and more were expected. The main guests would prefer a bottle of dry wine and were prepared to choose on the night. He also reported that donations were not coming in as usual with the ticket monies and only one of 50p had been received. It was unanimously agreed that this was a sign of the times.

It was also agreed that the purchase of raffle tickets and prizes, flowers, etc., be arranged by Esther Carpenter.

A Sub-Committee is to be held at 16 Brading Close, Hastings, at 10-30am on Tuesday, 21st January, 1992.

Dinner/Dance 1993: It was agreed to book the hotel and band for the last Saturday in January 1993.

<u>Plaques and Shields</u>: Esther Carpenter suggested and it had previously been agreed that the Fellowship should present a plaque or shield annually to a lady who had done much for cycling as a whole over a period of time as there is at present no similar award made.

Ten plaques are being acquired by Esther Carpenter and one of these is to be presented to last year's guest speaker, Jane Lade, and another to Pat Hill who is this year's speaker. Esther is to say a few words about the recipients and the President, Barbara Powell, will present the plaques.

Colin Sinden had previously offered to cover the cost and he confirmed this at the meeting. He was thanked sincerely for his generosity and this was recorded.

Financial: There have been no transactions since the last meeting and the Bank balance remains at £531.41p.

The Chairman received the usual donation of £2 from Ted Harrison in October and this has been placed in petty cash, together with £1 received at the last Meeting for non-wearing of badge.

Several books of stamps and a Minute Book at 25p have been purchased and a few stamps and approximately £1 remain in the petty cash.

Christmas Tea 1991: The new arrangements seemed to please all who attended although the evening seemed quieter than usual. A 'get well' card was signed by all present to be sent to Ernie Spray in hospital.

Christmas Tea 1992: It was agreed that the Chairman make a similar booking at the Ash Tree Inn for Sunday, 13th December 1992.

Autumn Meet 1992: As yet the Chairman had made no enquires at The Dolphin but intends to do so when time allows after the Dinner/Dance. Committee are also to visit to make their own assessment.

Any other business: Spare menus are to be taken to the Dinner/ Dance in case they need to be signed for anyone who is ill.

Ernie Spray expressed his thanks for his 'get well' card. £1 was received for non-wearing of badge.

Next Committee Meeting: The next Committee Meeting was arranged for Tuesday, 18th February, 1992, to be held at 16 Brading Close, Hastings, at 8pm.

There being no further business to discuss the Chairman thanked all for their attendance and a vote of thanks was expressed to the Chairman and Secretary by Sid Powell.

The Meeting was closed at 9-21pm.

Signed:																										•
no he har	6		C	h	a	i	r	m	ıa	n	1	0	f	t	h	e	M	e	е	t	i	n	g			